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	Welcome from Mrs Eastwood

As this is our first newsletter for this academic year, I would like to welcome our new Reception forces families and introduce myself. My name is Mrs Eastwood and I am responsible for the welfare of our Forces families in school. As the wife of a man in the Forces and a mother of three, I am well aware of the impact this can have at home, especially when they are deployed for long or short periods of time. 

	OFSTED

As you are aware we recently had our OFSTED inspection and the report was sent to you via Parentmail before the half term. As a lot of information is given in the report I wanted to highlight what OFSTED said about the Forces children in our school, as I am very proud of their findings.  

‘The school’s work to support its service children and their families is noteworthy. In acknowledgement of the pressures these families may face, there is a weekly ‘camo’ club for pupils, where they can enjoy social time and also receive help with homework. The work extends further through coffee mornings and workshops for parents who wish to participate. An interesting and prominent display board shows whereabouts in the world members of armed forces’ families are currently deployed, so that the whole school can share in the experience. The understanding of fundamental British values is well supported by this particular work.’ 

	Kinema in the Woods
You will have received a letter with regards to our Forces trip to Kinema in the Woods on Monday 11th December to see Paddington 2. I am very much looking forward to this Forces outings and I hope we can have many Forces parents their too.

[image: image1.jpg]




	Camo Club

Since September I have been running Camo Club. This is an open club for Forces children. This means they do not have to come every week, but when they so choose. I am always available in my room from 12:20pm. This gives all children the opportunity to each their dinner first. This club is for children who may need to have a chat due to a parent being deployed, whether it is short or long term, or about issues in school. The children can also have support with their homework, which can be completed during the club. It also allows the children to have some quiet time away from others and socialise with children who are in the same position. 

	Red, White and Blue day
This years Red, White and Blue day was on Friday 6th October. To support this the children donated £1 to come to school in red, white and blue clothing. The Great British Bake Off that was held was also a great success. I wish to take this opportunity to thank those who supported this by making and providing cakes that were entered into the competition and after sold. As a result of this we raised £415.03. Foreign currency was also given by a number of parents and that has been sent to the relevant address. 
In the meantime!

To ensure your child’s support is effective, I am requesting that you keep me as fully up to date (where possible!) of impending deployments and/or postings, even if they are just possibilities on the horizon. I am fully aware of the ‘last minute’ nature of the Forces, and would appreciate it if you could let us know as soon as you can so we can start planning support.  This may only be 2 weeks in Cyprus or a 6 month tour elsewhere….both deployments are equally important and will possibly affect your child in more than one way. It is important that we let all staff know in school so we can support you and your children fully. 
And finally….If you have any queries or questions no matter how small, I will endeavour to support you as much as I can. REMEMBER! We are here to support and help you to so it doesn’t always need to be regarding the child.

Katie.eastwood@stobotolphs.co.uk



